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POSITION ANNOUNCEMENT 

Membership & Resources Manager 
 
 

 

 
 
Are you a highly skilled and experienced program manager with exceptional project management, 
relationship management and implementation skills? NAO is seeking a Membership and Resources 
Manager who has a knack for thinking strategically, solving problems and implementing customer-
focused solutions seamlessly. We are seeking a skilled communicator that thrives in a fast paced, 

mission-driven, collaborative and results oriented environment  someone who is able to manage 
multiple priorities, and adapt to the needs of the day and who has a “no task is too small” attitude in 
representing NAO and its members. 
 
Organization Description: Nonprofit Association of Oregon is the statewide membership organization 
serving the nonprofit sector by strengthening the collective voice, leadership and capacity of nonprofit 
organizations to enrich the lives of all Oregonians. Collectively, Oregon’s nonprofit organizations make 
a significant and positive impact on our community and economy and NAO is proud to represent, be a 
resource for and advocate on behalf of our members and the nonprofit sector. Building on its rich 
history of capacity building over four decades, NAO ensures a future in which Oregon’s nonprofit 
organizations are visible and are valued as essential contributors to our society. 
 
Position Summary: The Membership and Resources Manager is responsible for developing, managing  
and stewarding NAO’s member relationships and benefits programs/processes; ensuring that NAO’s 
membership services and resources are meeting the needs of our diverse constituents; and forging 
effective partnerships that deliver high value to nonprofit organizations across Oregon. The individual 
will deliver exceptional service to members, potential members and other constituents; develop and 
produce communication materials, presentations and website content; and will ensure the integrity of 
data, analysis and reporting.  The individual will work collaboratively with internal and external 
stakeholders to promote NAO’s member services and resources, actively seek opportunities to engage 
constituents, and ensure that membership activities are fully integrated into across all NAO services 
and programs to reflect our commitment to increasing member impact and value in our communities. 
 
Summary of Responsibilities  
 Oversee all aspects of developing, strengthening, and maintaining the member network 

throughout the state, including developing short- and long-term membership development 
benchmarks.  

 Implement NAO’s strategy for retention of existing members and recruitment and cultivation of 
new members. Suggest new strategies to support the goals of membership growth and retention.  

 Plan and manage member marketing and outreach activities.  

 Represent NAO with members, strategic partners, and in the community at speaking events.  

 Develop membership marketing materials, including website content and tabling materials, with an 
overall focus on how to position all program through the lens of membership.  

This is your opportunity to help strengthen Nonprofits throughout Oregon! 
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 Manage membership flow and opportunities and conduct financial analysis and tracking.  

 Work in coordination with key staff to ensure membership processes, transactions, data systems, 
and reporting systems are working effectively and efficiently for NAO members.  

 Manage, curate, and improve accessibility of NAO’s virtual resources offered through the NAO’s 
various mechanisms of response (i.e.: Helpline, e-inquiries, Resources Hub, etc.).  

 Oversee the timely and accurate responses to inquiries made for information related to nonprofit 
management, rules, and best practices  

 Manage content and act as the “digital librarian” for NAO’s library of nonprofit resources.  
 
Required Qualifications  
 A Bachelor’s degree and/or five years of program/project management experience with a member-

oriented organization or business, preferably in the nonprofit sector. 

 Ability to see the big picture and think critically as well as have an eye for the details. 

 Strong project planning, problem-solving and process improvement skills. 

 Excellent written, verbal and interpersonal communications skills with the ability to develop and 
deliver effective communications messages to audiences.  

 Excellent customer service skills focused on understanding customer needs, providing appropriate 
assistance and ensuring outstanding customer satisfaction.  

 Experienced in data and financial analysis, reporting and measuring results. 

 Must be proficient in Microsoft Office Suite programs, such as Outlook, Word, Excel, Project, 
PowerPoint, and must have a strong working knowledge of constituent databases (CiviCRM). 

 Drupal and HTML skill are a plus.  

 Demonstrated ability to manage multiple projects and to shift priorities as needed but not lose the 
thread.  

 Knowledge of or ability to quickly grasp nonprofit best practices, management, compliance and 
resources.  

  
Terms of Employment & Compensation  
This is a regular, full time position that reports to the Director of Communications and Advancement. 
The starting salary will depend on experience. NAO offers a competitive salary and generous benefits 
package that includes: health, dental, vision, and disability insurance; paid vacation and personal leave 
time; and participation in a 403(b) retirement plan. This is a full-time position based in Portland, Oregon 
that may require some travel around the state.  
 
How to Apply  
Please submit a cover letter briefly describing your interest and talents for this position. Include a 
detailed resume that speaks to the qualifications listed above. Please send your materials to 
jobs@nonprofitoregon.org. You will soon receive an acknowledgment email and an invitation to 
complete an anonymous four-question survey to help us track and analyze our ability to attract a 
diverse pool of candidates.  
 
 

The closing date for this recruitment is Thursday, February 23, 2017 @ 5:00 p.m. 


